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DISPOSITION: STIPULATION APPROVED; RATE INCREASE
GRANTED

On April 11, 2005, Cline Butte Utility Company (Company) filed tariff
sheets in Advice No. 05-31 to be effective May 1, 2005. On April 12, 2005, Company
filed amendments, one of which changed the effective date of the new tariffs to
July 1, 2005. Company requested an increase of $102,414 (20 percent) in annual
revenues, resulting in new total annual revenues of $614,485. The current average
monthly residential rate is approximately $37.76, which would increase to approximately
$39.11 under the proposed rates. The Company claims that the additional revenue is
needed to cover increased costs for materials, equipment, and labor.

On April 27, 2005, a public comment open house and prehearing
conference were held in Redmond, Oregon. One customer, Leroy Henrich, intervened in
the proceeding.

On June 16, 2005, Public Utility Commission of Oregon staff (Staff) filed
a stipulation along with supporting testimony, resolving all issues in the docket.

Stipulation

The Stipulation is attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.
In the Stipulation, the parties agree that the Company will increase its revenues by
$102,414, or 20 percent, resulting in total revenues of $614,485. The parties also agree to
total operating expenses of $239,541, total revenue deductions of $440,063, a rate base of
$3,593,842, and a 4.85 percent rate of return. According to the terms of the stipulation,
the average monthly residential bill will increase from $37.76 to $39.11. In addition, the
parties agree that Staff will assist the Company in preparing a Cost of Service Study to
include with its next rate case.


































































